DRAFT

WOODLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES

October 2, 2007

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 4:15 p.m.  Members present were Tammy Hall, Gayla Routt, Norma Olivencia, Mika Tapia, Chelsie Mansell, Derisa Hindle and Teresa Morgan.  The recording secretary was Mary Silva.

The agenda was approved by the council.

The September minutes were approved as read by the council.

I.  COMMITTEE REPORTS:
a. Budget – The council reviewed the school activity fund budget.

II. INFORMATION:
a. At the October SBDM, the council discussed the possibility of using a web-based grading program.  Two teachers currently use this program but parents do not have access.  Mrs. Morgan asked Mr. Haggerty (HCS Technology Director) to investigate the program.  He found that the site is not secure and the cost for the school would be in excess of $1,000.   Currently, STI is on its way out and Infinite Campus will be our new attendance program.  However, these programs have a free grading program.  The council chose not to purchase Snapgrades and will utilize Infinite Campus when it becomes available.

b. KPR – Each member was given the KPR overall reports.  Woodland students did improve but will need to increase by 5.7% next year to make our biennial goal.

III. POLICIES:

a. Norma Olivencia asked about procedures on bullying.  Mrs. Morgan stated that our Behavior Committee discusses and decides on procedures for that.  Mr. Thomas will be having committee sign-ups.  The behavior committee will take a look at these concerns.

b. The council exchanged views about non-uniform pros and cons.

      IV.
      EXECUTIVE SESSION:
c. Lucy Buckley, one of our pre-school assistants, was offered and accepted a position with Larue County Schools.

d. Keisha Key, one of our part-time ESS assistants, is resigning because she was offered a full-time position elsewhere.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:08 p.m.

